
 

 

LEGAL NOTICE 
 

STATE OF NEW JERSEY 
DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 

DIVISION OF MEDICAL ASSISTANCE AND HEALTH SERVICES 
 
  

TAKE NOTICE New Jersey Department of Human Services (DHS), Division of 

Medical Assistance and Health Services (DMAHS) has discovered that the $313.50 

divisor figure used on Medicaid applications filed or pending on or after April 1, 2014 

through March 31, 2015 in which a transfer penalty was assessed may have caused an 

improper penalty.  This only affects applications where the transfer penalty was 

calculated pursuant to Medicaid Communication No. 14-06.  Transfer of assets where 

the penalty was assessed before April 1, 2014 or after March 31, 2015 are not 

impacted.  DMAHS is taking steps to correct transfer penalties assessed during this 

time period and notify the applicant of the correction.  If you believe your penalty may 

have been one of those affected, you should contact DMAHS at the address below to 

have your case reviewed.  You will need to provide your name and other identifying 

information to insure the correct file is reviewed.   

Joan Rue 

DMAHS 

P.O. Box 712 

Trenton, NJ 08625 

609-588-2829 

MAHS.CountyOps@dhs.state.nj.us 

 


